Minutes of Parish Council meeting held in the Old School Community Centre, Clare on Thursday  29th January 2004 at 7pm    

Present:,  Cllrs.; J Stevens (Chairman), O Smith (Vice-Chairman), R Gee, D Neal, J Smith,  R Warmington.   Clerk - M Shinn 

1. Apologies:  Cllrs. L Stevens,  P Daniels
2. Register of members interests:  There were none
3. Planning

a) SE/04/1063/P – Erection of single storey extension to side  – 16 Nethergate St., Clare – Recommended approval proposed by Cllr. Gee, seconded by Cllr. J Smith and carried unanimously

4. Any other business

CHOC – Chairman said that CHOC had a need to see the deeds for the Town Hall due to a dispute with a neighbour about guttering but Wayman and Long who hold the deeds will not allow CHOC to have them without authority from ourselves.  A letter will be sent to them to allow this and Chairman will arrange to collect them.  ACTION: CLERK/CHAIRMAN

Grit Bins – Cllr. O Smith reported that the grit bin in Church Lane is empty and she has been told that St Edmundsbury only fill them when it is reported to them.  The bin at Hertford Road is also in need of refilling and all are to report to the clerk if they see any in need of refills and she will contact borough to arrange this.

Broadband – Cllr. J Smith reported she has spoken to Jim Thorndike at St Edmundsbury regarding their moves to get broadband in rural areas and was told that in Clare, Trevor Wilson is leading this project.  However when she spoke to Mr Wilson he knew nothing about this, he said he had registered an interest in getting broadband but had not been in contact with the Borough.  Clerk said she has received information about a meeting being held at Borough  about this and Cllr. J Smith said she is happy to attend this meeting.  A letter will be sent to Borough to investigate where they got their information about Mr Wilson being the local contact and to advise them he was not aware.

Orange Mast -  Cllr. R Warmington said that Tom Shaw as Chair of School Governors at the Primary School has written to Mr Jacobs to thank him for his input and help with the plans for the mast on his land.  He is concerned about the way that Mr Jacobs has been treated over this matter and has said Mr Jacobs works hard for the people of Clare.  Chairman said he will make a fuller report on this at the next full Parish Council meeting as Mr Jacobs has received abusive letters about this.  The Chairman also plans to visit him.  Tom Shaw had talked to School Governors about the mast and stood by the fact that they didn’t feel there were health concerns based on the information they had.  He has also spoken to the parents that contacted him.   Some parents had collected signatures against the mast at the school gates but there had also been letters received from parents stating they had no objections.  Chairman said that perhaps the parents at the school should have been consulted.  Cllr. Warmington said there she understood there were other ways to provide better phone coverage with devices on tall buildings but Orange had said they preferred to keep any sources of radiation away from the main streets.  Cllr. Neal said there had been a new report issued in January which had come to a conclusion that there was little risk associated with the masts but the field strength of  mobile phones themselves is some 1000 times higher.

A1092 Fatalities-  Cllr. R Warmington said there were reports in today’s local press about the fatal accident last week and the Clare Society had been quoted.  She is concerned that reporters are not coming directly to the Parish Councils (in this case Clare and Cavendish)  for comments and they should be as we are the body elected to represent the people of the parish.  It may be a matter of bringing this to the attention of the press.

Meeting closed 7.35pm.

